	[image: PUC logo]
	
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	






IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE
C-2016-2580526
R-2016-2569975



June 16, 2017



Re:	Docket No. C-2016-2580526; Respond National Railroad Passenger Corporation v. PPL Electric Utilities Corporation

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Docket No. R-2016-2569975; Respond National Railroad Passenger Corporation v. PPL Electric Utilities Corporation

	Petition of National Railroad Passenger Corporation for Interlocutory Review of Material Questions

TO ALL PARTIES:

On June 13, 2017, National Railroad Passenger Corporation filed a Petition for Interlocutory Review and Answer to a Material Question (Petition) in the above-captioned proceeding.

The Commission’s regulation at 52 Pa. Code § 5.303(a) requires the Commission to act on the Petition within thirty days of the date it is filed (i.e., on or before July 13, 2017).

In order to review the matter thoroughly, we waive the 30-day period for consideration set forth in 52 Pa. Code § 5.303 and, thereby, extend our consideration beyond the thirty days provided for in said Regulation in order to afford us adequate time to address the question raised.  See 52 Pa. Code § 1.2(c); see also, C.S. Warthman Funeral Home, et al. v. GTE North, Incorporated, Docket No. C-00924416 (June 4, 1993).  Accordingly, the Petition will be addressed at a forthcoming Public Meeting.

Should you have any questions you may contact the Office of Special Assistants, Cheryl Walker Davis, Director.  Please direct your inquiry to Bert Marinko  at (717) 783-3930 or rmarinko@pa.gov.

Very truly yours,
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Rosemary Chiavetta
Secretary
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